COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

April 19, 2017
To:

Chairman Theodore Lipscomb, Sr.

From:

Michael Lappen, Administrator, Milwaukee County Behavioral Health Division
Copy:

Chair-Judiciary, Safety & General Services Committee



Chair-Finance and Audit Committee
SUBJECT
:
MacArthur Foundation - Grant Funded Position
On April 13, 2016, The John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation announced a $2 million grant to Milwaukee County to implement reforms to safely reduce Milwaukee’s jail population and address racial and ethnic disparities in the justice system.  Milwaukee County is one of 11 jurisdictions in the country chosen to receive significant funding and access to expert technical assistance to implement a plan for reform over the next two years.  Milwaukee County’s reform strategies focus on changing key drivers of entry into the jail, care and length of stay of individuals with significant trauma and behavioral health issues within the jail, as well as providing law enforcement with additional options for responding to individuals with behavioral health concerns.
One of the reform strategies includes methods to further promote law enforcement’s utilization of existing behavioral health crisis services.  This includes an increased emphasis on the use of the Behavioral Health Division (BHD) Crisis Line, Crisis Mobile Team, and Crisis Assessment Response Team (CART).  The existing CART services, which pairs a BHD clinician with a MPD officer, responds to calls pertaining to complex behavioral health crisis situations.

The grant supports an expansion of the CART services.  Through grant funding, there will be a new CART that partners the BHD clinician with a DA investigator.  This new team will complement the existing efforts and provide an opportunity for broader community engagement.  In particular, the team will have County-wide jurisdiction as compared to the existing teams that are limited to the City of Milwaukee.  This will increase the capacity for intervention and outreach throughout the entire County.  Therefore, this resolution seeks the approval of funding for the proposed BHD clinician position.
_________________________

Michael Lappen, Administrator
Milwaukee County Behavioral Health Division

